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CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION MEMO NO. 222-23 

DATE:	May 3, 2023

TO:		CTE Administrators

FROM:	Dr. J. Anthony Williams, Acting Director
		Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education

SUBJECT:	Update Regarding Students Enrolled in a Board-Approved Pharmacy Technician Program Prior to July 1, 2022

Pursuant to the Board of Pharmacy requirements of pharmacy technician training, 18VAC110-21-141 D, a person who successfully completed or was enrolled in a board-approved pharmacy technician training program but did not successfully pass a national examination prior to July 1, 2022, may be eligible to obtain registration as a pharmacy technician after successfully passing a national certification examination administered by PTCB or NHA and submitting to the board documentation of such completion or enrollment in a board-approved pharmacy technician training program and passing examination score.

This regulation provides flexibility for school divisions with career and technical education (CTE) pharmacy technician programs that were Board of Pharmacy approved prior to July 1, 2022, and have not obtained programmatic accreditation status of “candidate” or “accredited” through the American Society of Health-System Pharmacists/Accreditation Council for Pharmacy Education (ASHP/ACPE) and/or have students who have not met the experiential learning requirement of 130 hours within a pharmacy setting. Students who were registered to enroll in Pharmacy Technician I (14152/I) prior to July 1, 2022, are eligible to obtain registration as a pharmacy technician by successfully passing a national certification examination administered by the Pharmacy Technician Certification Board (PTCB) or National Healthcareer Association (NHA) and submitting to the Board of Pharmacy documentation of such completion or enrollment in the CTE pharmacy technician program and passing examination score. 

Students who registered for Pharmacy Technician I (14152/I) after July 1, 2022, must complete an ASHP/ACPE accredited training program to register as a pharmacy technician. For students to receive credit for the completion of an accredited pharmacy technician training program, all program requirements must be met, to include both classroom and clinical portions of the program. Furthermore, clinical experiences must include a minimum of 130 hours in a dispensing pharmacy setting where students will demonstrate skills learned during the course. Students must also provide evidence of the successful completion of the PTCB or NHA examinations. 

A virtual meeting for pharmacy technician program directors and CTE administrators is scheduled for May 10, 2023, at 3 p.m. to provide technical assistance regarding this guidance document. For those unable to attend, the meeting will be recorded and posted to the CTE Resource Center website.

	Meeting Link
	Date/Time
	Passcode
	Telephone Access

	Join Zoom Meeting 
	May 10, 2023
3–4 p.m.
	736548
	(301) 715-8592
Meeting ID: 842 5748 5813



Additional information is available on the Board of Pharmacy website in their linked Pharmacy Technician Training Program and Registration Frequently Asked Questions document.

If you have questions, please contact the Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education, by email at CTE@doe.virginia.gov or by telephone at (804) 225-2051.
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